

December Meeting Highlights

Thirty Waterways members gathered on the Chartiers Country Club for the December 9th luncheon meeting. Dan Lacek introduced first time Gateway Clipper Fleet attendees:  Capt. Brian Krug, Capt. Steve Jones, and Capt. Mike Graham.  Lou Ann Vavreck also introduced first time attendee from Alpha Coal: Angie Hastings.  Before the meeting, Bill Porter informed attendees of the following:
· The 2010 Membership Dues billing will be completed in early January.
· The Pittsburgh Maritime Association is currently being revitalized and will continue the objective of educating the public on the maritime industry.  Membership in the WAP and PMC will automatically provide membership in the Pittsburgh Maritime Association.  This statement will be included in the 2010 membership billing.
Coast Guard News

LCDR Scott Higman reported on the following:

· An informational packet on Towing Vessel Requirements was made available to attendees. It includes several educational brochures regarding and a checklist that will be utilized by Coast Guard examiners during Coast Guard industry initiated exams aimed to ensure towing vessels meet safety and security requirements.

· The Area Maritime Security Committee (AMS) will have four (4) positions to fill in January.  These positions will be posted in the Federal Registry.  Anyone with questions on what participation entails can contact the Marine Safety Unit for details.  

· With the high-water and ice season upon us, the Coast Guard Captain of the Port will be coordinating with the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh and is looking forward to once again leveraging the WAP initiative “One-Call” system this year to make efficient notification throughout the region. LCDR Higman thanked Captain Eunice Ratcliff for her superb efforts in alerting the river community through the One Call system.  

· The Coast Guard Sector office in Louisville has begun publishing monthly Captain of the Port newsletter to keep industry informed of current events. Each subunit under Sector Ohio Valley will take turns as chief editors to balance perspectives.  Marine Safety Unit Pittsburgh is responsible for the January 2010 edition. Anyone interested in submitting an article can contact Scott Higman directly.  The deadline is December 18th.

· Admiral Landry, the Eight Coast Guard District Commander has expressed interest in visiting Pittsburgh.  Details on her visit will be passed to the Waterways Association once a schedule is confirmed.

Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Prior to Mary Ann’s report, Bill Porter thanked Mary Ann for all her hard work on the annual Holiday Party which was very successful.

Mary Ann Bucci reported on the following grant information:

· JD Fogarty submitted a grant application for monies that would aid in repowering boat engines.  This was promoted as a way to reduce pollution emission. 

· An application for a TIGER Grant through the Department of Transportation was submitted on a wireless broadband and AIS systems for the entire waterways system.  This digital communication program will provide many applications. The project was developed with the assistance of AWO. 
· The Port Security FY2010 will not require matching funds and $1,301,000 is available for the district.  The FY2007 allocations are currently being held due to the stimulus monies that must be released, as mandated by Congress.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff reported on the following:

· The One-Call System was activated due to the current high water and wind conditions.  Extra caution to secure fleets should be taken.
· The Port Marion Bridge destruction maintained the one-day closure.
Eunice attended Industry Days in Huntington and felt that this event might want to be considered by our district.  
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston was unable to attend the meeting.  Bill Porter reported on the following:

· Industry representatives and The Army Corp of Engineers are in the process of developing a 20 year plan and a strategy to fund projects efficiently (White Paper Process).  This White Paper Process is nearing conclusion and should be forwarded to the User Board shortly.  There is a strong push for an industry matching fund cap to be placed on projects to eliminate the additional burden to industry associated with the major project delays.

· The Waterways Council has set the dates for the conference and congressional visits.  The Waterways Association will be conducting their visits on February 24th to discuss local issues.  Anyone interested in participating in this DC Trip should contact David McQuiston or Cheryll Cranmer.

Education Committee Report
Dan Lacek provided the following information:

· Dan continues to be in contact with Captain Art Sulzer who presented the membership with details on the Maritime and Intermodal Education Programs in May.  Marine education and careers offer a unique educational opportunity to underserved students in America’s urban cities to explore our Nations rich maritime heritage and to follow a path to high school graduation and a career in the marine/maritime community.  There are now seven maritime schools on the east coast. The Bayfront Center in Erie is now schooling students at their facility. Due to the efforts of Congressman Cummings of Maryland there is $110 million potentially available in HR 3619 to develop a maritime workforce. This Bill has already cleared the house. 

· The committee is also currently reviewing a request for a donation to the Three Rivers Towing Association.

January Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for January 13, 2010 at Woodside’s Grille (formerly Stone Mansion Restaurant). Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, January 7th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Woodside’s Grille (formerly Stone Mansion Restaurant)
January 13, 2010 at Noon
Luncheon: 

Garden Salad w/choice of dressings
Pasta Primavera-penne pasta w/sautéed vegetables in a Marsala wine sauce

Tiramisu

Beverages
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, January 7th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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